




Michelle then reported that the annual corporate donor drive is now underway, 

with letters going out on October 10, 2023. Michelle, also reported that Malakai 

Turner finished working for Arabella's Tea Room on September 30, 2023. Malakai 

was a great asset to both the Tea Room and the Museum. 

Furthermore, Michelle discussed her involvement with the planning and 

execution of the Centennial Art Show at the Roselawn Centre stating that it was a 

great opportunity to work alongside the Port Colborne Art Club and reconnect 

with members of the Roselawn Art Committee from the 1990s. 

Lastly, Stephanie Powell Baswick and Michelle have joined the Niagara Arts and 

Culture Roundtable to connect and share ideas with people from different cultural 

organizations from around Niagara. This group will be meeting four times a year 

to discuss experiences, resources, policies, and more. 

9. Auxiliary Report

Marianne Heaslip reported that Arabella's Tea Room received 2011 guests from 

June to September 2023. Marianne also reported that the annual Auxiliary 

Volunteer Appreciation event took place on October 16, 2023, and featured a 

special visit from Mayor Bill Steele and a presentation from Niagara-on-the-Lake 

Museum Curator, Sarah Maloney. Volunteers were pleased to present a $20,000 

donation to the Port Colborne Historical and Marine Museum.

Lastly, the pudding bee for the Grand Old Christmas Festival is scheduled for 

November 6th, 7th, and 8th, 2023.

10. Friends of Rose lawn Centre Liaison Report

Arlene Lessard reported that the Friends of Roselawn Centre have recently 

released their Fall 2023 newsletter and that copies are available for any 

interested members. Arlene also reported that volunteers from the committee 

recently met with City and Museum staff to discuss plans for a Roselawn Centre 

garden restoration project in 2024. The FORC has begun the process with a 

donation of $1000.00 which will purchase bulbs and plants.

Lastly, the annual Friends of Roselawn Centre Makers Market will take place on 

November 18, 2023, from 10:00-4:00pm.

11. Committee Report

11.1 Finance Committee

Bonnie Schneider reported that the 2023 Corporate Donor Drive letters 

have been mailed. Additionally a record amount of $1800.00 in Life 

Patrons donations have been received in 2023. 
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